Newport Church of England Junior School
Avenue Road, Newport, Shropshire, TF10 7EA







Tel: 01952 386600  e-mail: A3082@telford.gov.uk











Monday 12th December 2016

Dear Parents, 

I wanted to write to you all at the end of a very busy term to thank you for your continued support.

I have completed my first term in role as Head teacher; I’ve had lots to learn but have enjoyed the challenge.  I am extremely proud to have been appointed as substantive Head teacher from January; Newport CE Junior School is very important to me due to its values in inclusion and emphasis on development of rounded children who are prepared for twenty first century living.  In January, as permanent Head, I will continue to work on a 0.8 contract with Mr Rotherham taking the lead at school on a Friday.

This Autumn term has been busy with Paralympic celebrations, Grandparents lunches, Arthog residential, choir performances, mannequin challenge, changes to lunch, Harvest Festival, day trips to Attingham Park, Chetwynd Park and Enginuity, class assemblies, anti bullying week and Christmas celebrations.  The children, as always, have been outstanding; they are a credit to our school.

I’d like to thank the staff team for their commitment to the children.  They work tirelessly to ensure excellent classroom provision to drive pupil progress.  Not only this but they ‘go above and beyond the call of duty’; for example by running clubs and supporting residential visits.  This level of commitment is an indicator of their care for our school and your children.

We are fortunate that due to this staff commitment we run a comprehensive selection of clubs for free.  I’d like to emphasise that this provision is exceptional especially as most clubs are run by our teaching staff who know your children very well.  We do rely on you checking the newsletter each week to ensure you are aware of club arrangements.

I have always been very proud of our Parent Action Group initiative.  This is an open forum for any parents to attend to share their views on the running of our school.  Parents can attend all meetings or just pop in or send an email contribution when they have a query to raise.  Please do use these meetings as the appropriate forum to share your queries as well as to share our strengths!
Many of you will be aware that we have been part of the Achievement for All Programme for three years.  Last year we were the first Telford and Wrekin School to achieve Quality Mark recognising our provision.  Last week we had an assessment from two Regional Managers and were awarded with Quality Lead Status; the first school in the region!  This assessed school systems for improvement, the quality of teaching, pupil behaviour, attainment and progress as well as engagement with school stakeholders.  All members of the school community should feel proud of this recognition.

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a wonderful New Year.

Best wishes

Mrs N Moody

Acting Head teacher

Acting Head teacher: Mrs Nicola Moody MA PGCE
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